
        
 

Since, then, you have been raised with Christ, set your hearts on things above, where Christ is, 
seated at the right hand of God. ~ Colossians 3:1 

 
 As spring breaks over the world, students are enjoying the miracle of new life, a daily 
reminder of God’s restorative power. We are grateful! 
 Pray for Phil Weber, Academic Dean, as he hands off the reins to Matt Showalter, the new 
academic dean. Pray for Matt as he coordinates planning for the upcoming academic year. 
Various extra-curricular cross-cultural options, as well as a renewed US-based Akwachink 
wilderness expedition are being considered. Pray for direction. 
 Ericka Byler, director of enrollment services, is busy hosting prospective students on 
campus as well as visiting high schools. She also coordinates various online resources to aid 
with enrollment and showcase campus life. Pray for wisdom as we communicate with 
prospective students – that God will draw the students who should be here! 
 Jeremy Miller, President, asks for wisdom as decisions are being made about program and 
facility upgrades at RBC. He will be visiting alumni and friends of RBC in Alabama, 
Mississippi, and Florida this month. Pray for good connections. We’ve raised nearly $3 
million for the new dorm – half of what is needed. Pray for God’s continued provision! 
 The Equality Act, which has passed the House of Representatives, could have a profound 
effect on our funding model as a college. Pray for God’s protection, wisdom, and provision 
as we train young people for Kingdom ministry in an increasingly post-Christian world.  
 Chorale will be on tour from March 26-April 3, giving nine programs in Ohio, Indiana, and 
Michigan. They will also give several more programs locally. The Salt & Light Co. will 
give programs in Pennsylvania, Virginia, and Ohio. Pray for smooth logistics and good times 
of connection with the broader church. Both groups will perform a double header on RBC 
campus, April 30. Come if you can! 
 Pray for wisdom, empathy, and discernment for Hunter Tice and Annika Martin, the men’s 
and women’s RDs, as they participate in the informal sharing of numerous questions and 
confidences in the dorm setting. Pray that God ministers his healing and hope and that 
students will find this time at RBC an opportunity for significant spiritual growth. 
 Pray for Dion and Krista Gingerich and their four children as they wrap up studies at 
Providence Theological Seminary in Manitoba, Canada, and prepare to move to Rosedale 
where Dion will take up the role of dean of students.  Pray for their housing needs. 
 The two weeks of Choral Camp are taking shape, July 11-22. Pray for Kirk Kauffman, 
Director; Megan McGaffey, Program Director; and Bethany Peachey, Administrative 
Assistant, as well as other teachers and staff, as they plan for these two weeks of camp. 
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